
 

 

 

 

November Meeting 

    This month’s meeting will be on Thursday, 
November 16, 2023.  FCC testing begins at 
6:00 pm.  You can purchase dinner beginning 
at 6:00 pm and the meeting will begin at 
7:00pm.   Annual election of officers will be held. 

There will be no SARA meeting 
in December 

 
 

 
 

2023 HOLIDAY PARTY 
December 7, 2023 

All the pizza you can eat.   $ 15.00 per person 
Bring a Guest 
Grottos Pizza  

30201 Commerce Dr, Millsboro, DE 
302-663-1155 

5:30 pm – 7:30 pm     
 

 

 
Winter Field Day  

Save the date 
January 27, 2024 

 

 
 

  BEFORE thanking our outgoing officers   
  for 2023, we want to give a special  
  thanks to, Deborah Libertore (A3JL), who  
  has agreed, if elected, to continue in the   
  position of Vice President. 
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Local Weekly Nets 

SARA Club Net:   Tuesday  8pm 
        147.090 (+) 156.7 
 

 Nanticoke Club Net:  Monday 8pm 

        146.715 (-) 156.7 
 

Lewes Club Net: Wednesday 7:15pm 

         147.330(+) 156.7 
 

 Delaware Traffic Net:  Mon – Sat  
       5:30pm   Freq: 3.905   
 

 Delaware Emergency Net: 
      Sunday, 5:30pm   Freq: 3.905 
 

 Sussex ARES Net: 1st & 3rd Wed. 
      7pm  147.090(+) 156.7 
 
Monitor SKYWARN weather on 
      147.090(+) 156.7 
 

  System Fusion repeater frequencies: 
     Millsboro           449.825 
     Seaford            145.210  
 

  MT Joy Repeater (fusion capable) 
     443.200 (+5)   156.7 PL 
 

    County Emergency Simplex 
            145.510 
            144.915 
 

Winlink Simplex    145.050  & 441.00 
Winlink peer to peer     145.020 

 

www.sussexamateurradio.com 
 https://www.facebook.com/SARAHamRadio 
  Email:  SussexAmateurRadio@gmail.com     
 

 President:  Butch Wlaschin (WAØCIE) 
 Vice Pres:  Deborah Libertore (A3JL) 
 Treasurer:  Stuart Banta (KC3MAL) 
 Secretary:  Donna Spencer (KC3IHV) 



Thank you  
to SARA officers 

 
 
    The officers of the Sussex Amateur 
Radio Association spend a lot of their 
personal time making sure that there is a 
program or speaker every month and that 
the minutes are filed, that the bills are 
paid, dues are collected and financial 
reports are recorded as required for the 
club to be a 501( C )3.  
 
   We thank our outgoing President, Butch 
Wlaschin for his dedication and good 
judgement in assuring that the business of 
the club is conducted in an orderly 
manner.  Butch was first licensed in 1962 
while in Scouting as WNØCIE, and then 
received a General Class license in 1963 
as WAØCIE. He operated from home in 
Western Nebraska for several years  In 
the late 60's he traveled up and down the 
west coast mobile using a Galaxy, with 
various stops in Oregon, Colorado and 
Texas.  After graduating from college, his 
career allowed him to operate mobile from 
all 50 states during the 70's, adding 
numerous county contacts for the County 
Hunters.  
 
   He retired from USDOT in 2014 where 
he was a Project Manager. He passed the 
Extra Class exam in the spring of 2017. 
Butch is a Life member of ARRL since 
1970  He was elected President in 2019 
and has lead the club through a Covid 
pandemic and back to well attended, in- 
person, interesting and educational 
monthly meetings. 
   Butch likes to spend time on CW (80-
10mtrs), but over the last couple of years 
Parks on the Air has also become one of 
his favorite ways to spend air time.  

 

   Our outgoing Treasurer, R Stuart Banta 
(KC3MAL) became an Extra in 2018 and 
has held the Treasurer position for five 
years.  Stuart was an analyst for the 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corp. His club 
duties include handling the finances of the 
organization, and filing the required 
reports and documents to keep us legal.   
He has been an invaluable assistant to 
the Hamfest Committee each year. 
 

   In addition to being a member of Sussex 
Amateur Radio Association (SARA), 
Stuart serves as an ARRL Official Relay 
Station, RRI digital traffic relay station, the 
Delaware Traffic Net Manager, and 
served as a past AEC for Sussex County 
ARES. 
   Stuart is an FT8 fan and spends an hour 
on the Traffic Net each evening. 
 

   Having spent more than ten years as 
Secretary of the organization, Donna 
Spencer (KC3IHV) submitted her 
resignation this year also.  Donna has 
recorded the minutes of the organization 
and overseen the 50-50 drawing each 
month.   She is also diligent in keeping an 
accurate record of who attends our 
monthly meeting.  Donna has a new 
grandchild on his way in late December 
and plans to spend a LOT of time doing 
grandmother things. 
 

   Any organization is as good as it’s 
leadership and this group has seen to it 
that we are the best. 
 

Therefore, we say to each of you:     
Thank you for your years of service 
and dedication. Your contributions of 
ideas, energy, and enthusiasm have 
been invaluable.” 
 
 



    Delaware Section Manager 
John Ferguson   K3PFW 

 
 

 

     Ten percent, a dime on a dollar  

Is that enough activity to maintain a viable, 
trained, responsive auxiliary communication 
support organization?  I think not, yet 
recently in the amateur radio domain, it’s 
what we’re seeing.  The ARRL sent out a 
survey on dues and QST.  Did you as an 
ARRL member respond?  It was a very 
small sample that was returned to 
headquarters, a little over ten percent.  This 
past month of October, we had activities 
across the section, in all three counties.  
There were five activities, fifty one 
participants in total, which is about ten 
percent of the ARRL members in the 
Delaware Section.  Even less if you subtract 
the duplicate participation, with several 
operators participating in multiple activities. 

Ham radio is a hobby of doing; you have to 
“do” to get something out of it.  Therefore 
the more you put into it (not necessarily 
money) the bigger the return, like DXCC for 
example.  Ham radio is a service, per the 
FCC rules.  The “Funny Candy Company” 
expects us to serve the public need in times 
of disasters.  Auxiliary communication 
support in a disaster scenario is a lot like 
racing a bicycle on an event course, “ya 
gotta practice or you’ll fall on your butt!”  
That’s why we have exercises.  That’s why 
we serve the public in community events.  A 
benefit of doing public service  

 

events is that the public gets to see ham 
radio in action.  Ham radio is also supposed 
to “advance the art”.  We’ve certainly done 
that, and the current hobbyists benefit from 
that.  We can also say, “Use it or lose it”.  
Encroachment by commercial interests is 
already on the horizon, in action before the 
commission to put high power digital service 
adjacent to some of our current HF bands.  
If we don’t have activity on the privileges we 
currently have, we won’t have them long.  
The RF spectrum is a finite resource that is 
getting crowded and polluted with man-
made noise.  So what are you going to do, 
that you can do, to make this great hobby 
thrive and be there for future hams? 

73, John, K3PFW 

 

 

 
Lewes Amateur Radio Society 

meets the first Wednesday of each 
month at Grottos Pizza on Rt 1 near  

five points at NOON.    
No Dues, just good food and friendly 
people.  Please join them if you can. 

 

 



EMERGENCY  SERVICE  NEWS  

CROSSING BORDERS  
 

    On October 14th, twenty volunteer 
amateur radio operators hit the ground in 
Bridgeville to help with the 2023 Apple 
Scrapple Festival, an annual Sussex 
County event.  The rainy conditions 
provided some challenges, but the group 
did a commendable job in covering the 
event.  Communications were clear and 
reliable, the several NET Control 
operators managed traffic well, and a last-
minute change in tasking was coordinated 
smoothly.  Significantly, almost half of 
those volunteers came from Kent County.  
Some were the familiar faces who 
regularly participate in Sussex County 
AUXCOMM events, and some were brand 
new.  We are very thankful for all!   

When it comes to serving the public (one 
of the tenets of amateur radio) borders 
don’t (and shouldn’t) matter, and these 
volunteers from Kent County get that.  
Hams regularly deploy to locations across 
town, across the state, across the country, 
or across the oceans to help the public 
somewhere with disaster recovery events.  
It doesn’t (or shouldn’t) matter whether 
“borders” are political, geographical, 
philosophical, or organizational; all 
amateurs should be prepared and willing 

to step across and volunteer their help if 
they are able.   

    An opportunity to do just that is 
approaching on Saturday, December 2nd.  
The Rehoboth Seashore Marathon will 
kick off at 7am from the boardwalk in 
Rehoboth Beach.  This is another annual 
Sussex County event.  Sussex County 
AUXCOMM will again be seeking 
volunteers to help cover the half and full 
marathon courses to monitor race 
progress and assist with reporting any 
runners in distress.  It takes a lot of 
volunteers to adequately cover a 26-mile 
marathon course, especially where almost 
half of it is on state park trails.  Anyone 
able to help should reach out to 
ws3eoc@gmail.com in order to receive 
further information about this event 
opportunity.  All are welcome and 
appreciated, no matter which side of 
which border you hail from! 

73’s! 
Bill, N3ID 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 


